

## **RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR INQUIRY / SUGGESTION**

#### **MAYOR THORN**

Mayor Thorn requested information regarding the outcome of the D'Arcy community garden this year, the number of applications the Town received, and who is responsible for the management of the garden.

# **Estimated Administrative Time to Respond**

☐ Under 4 hours (no motion required	d)
-------------------------------------	----

Over 4 hours (motion required) Estimated Hours	n/a
--	-----

#### Motion

n/a

### Response

The Community Garden in D'Arcy is currently still being maintained and managed by the developer (Anthem). Once the developer maintenance period ends and the Town accepts the park into its inventory, anticipated by the late summer/early fall of 2025, the Town will work in partnership with the Healthy Okotoks Coalition (HOC) to maintain and manage the garden space. The Town will provide support through the Parks and Community & Social Development teams, while HOC provides a volunteer coordinator and the daily management, oversight and maintenance of the garden.

### Attachment(s)

n/a

Prepared by: Jeff Greene Community Growth & Identity Director August 23, 2024